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Zone 65 PCI Background Report 
Engagement Summary – Tulita (via Zoom 
videoconference) 
 
Date: October 30, 2020, 11:00 AM-12:10 PM 
 
Participants: 
Justin Stoyko, SLUPB GIS Analyst/Planner 
Heidi Wiebe, SLUPB Project Manager 
 
Frederick Clement Sr., Member, Fort Norman Metis Land Corporation 
Judith Bird, Executive Director, Fort Norman Metis Land Corporation 
 
Meeting Summary: 
 
Judith: Would really like the Tulita Dene Band to be engaged.  It is important to get some 
feedback from them.  Would be comfortable with Special Management Zoning, considering the 
values in the areas (both northern and southern areas), as it provides flexibility for the K’asho 
Got’ine District to provide for future development should they want to, while providing some 
protection for the area.  Would also be ok with whatever is put forward by K’asho Got’ın̨ę orgs.  
Water is the most important feature.  For instance, near Tulita, they have restrictions on taking 
water from Stewart and Tate Lake because previous water withdrawal led to low water levels. 
Watershed management should be a priority for the areas being rezoned.  
 
The meeting ended around 12:10 PM. 
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